RHN Board Meeting Agenda

Monday, November 3rd, 2014 @ 6:00 pm 
The home of Eric Schleelein – 1960 Jones St @ Union
Co-Host el presidente
Timekeeper: TBD
Russian Hill Neighbors is a voice for residents and merchants to preserve and advance neighborhood character and quality of life through collaboration, volunteerism and celebration of community
Executive Committee Reports

· President’s Report: Dan Holligan (20 min)

· RHIA/Joining Forces
· Asking members about key issues to tackle in 2015
· Phoebe – Tel-Hi Donation

· Vote!

· Dec Holiday/Social Event

· Voter File           

· Secretary’s Report:  Approve October Minutes
· Treasurer’s Report: Ian (10 min)

Committee Reports

Social: Jody (5 min)


DZLU: Sarah? (10 min) 


Transportation: Steve (15 min)

Attending: Erica Kwiatkowski, Ian Maddison, Greg Polchow, Tracy Jaquier (maybe), Phoebe Douglass, Jody Meisel, Al Greening, Dan Holligan, Steve Taber, Sarah Taber, Jovanne Reilly, Helen Doyle, Steve Kendrick, Jody Meisel, Richard Cardello 
Not Attending:  Tina Moylan, Mike Moylan, Gregg Carr, Laurie Petipas, Par Hanji, 
Call to Order – Dan Holligan
President Dan Holligan called the meeting to order at 7:00pm. 

In the absence of an elected secretary, Erica Kwiatkowski was recruited to take notes.

President’s Report – Dan Holligan
The president’s report began with a discussion around whether or not we would like to join forces with RHIA and if yes, how we would go about an initial meeting with this group. It was determined that RHN and RHIA have common members and that cooperation and coordination could be beneficial to the neighborhood.

The board agreed that the best person to coordinate this effort would be Steve who played a role in the Francisco Park group and that the goal of Steve’s conversation with this group should be to set a meeting between their leadership and our president Dan.  President Dan Holligan agreed.
The board pivoted to discuss undergrounding and it was agreed that Francisco Park and undergrounding should stay on RHN’s priority list.

It was announced that there will be a launch of the central subway study and that it will need support to get some momentum and recognition in the greater public sphere. Steve Taber urged the board be ready to mobilize when the study is released.
The issue of Columbus Street repaving was raised, specifically whether or not this is an area that RHN has jurisdiction over. It was agreed that this served our residents and therefore should be a priority.
President Dan Holligan stated that the board is open to supporting this Columbus repaving and that Jody and Steve will bring info about this.

Phoebe Douglass then made two announcements, one about Sterling Park and the other about the Telegraph Hill Neighborhood Center donation and how we should direct our donation to the Telegraph Hi Center. Phoebe Douglas reported that she spoke with Supervisor Farrell and that he has set aside 150k for 2 years from the PUC for the park. Phoebe Douglass also mentioned that even though off-leash dogs are still being brought to the park, we are going to invite those dog owners to participate.
The board then discussed if and how we should direct our donation to the Tel-Hi Center. The idea was floated to donate the $200 towards benched. Ian Madison confirmed that the $200 expenditure has been authorized. 

Sarah Taber suggested that why don't we donate 200 to be used for the garden. The board has no issue with this proposal. Logistically, Phoebe Douglas agreed to will write and send a letter accompanied by the check that Ian Madison will write.
The board discussed the purchase of the Russian Hill voter file for neighborhood outreach and decided to table the strategic use discussion for the next meeting.
Secretary’s Report – Dan Holligan

Due to the office of Secretary being open, Holligan asked for the approval of the September minutes, which the Board approved.

Ian Madison motioned to approve the minutes, all in favor! None opposed. Thank you Richard!

Finance Report – Ian Madison

Ian Madison reported that RHN officially received $500 for the Toyota commercial shoot. He also reported that we are under budget because the Intel money that RHN received was not originally budgeted and we spent less money on taxes.
RHN currently reports 560 total members and 24 merchant members paid in 2014, but we have info for 24 merchants.
Social Report- Jody Meisel
RHN will not host November Cheers, but discussed a December social event. Jody suggested that we host a Holiday party. The board discussed whether it would be a board party or a membership party and it was decided that the entire membership should be invited. RHN discussed how to invite members, if RHN should host the party at a house or a venue and whether or not we should charge for the event. Carol Ann suggested a nominal fee and that we should look at the December calendar of scheduled events. December 4th was suggested, but RHN tabled the discussion for a later time between Jody and the Tabers.

DZLU Report – Carol Ann Rogers, Sarah Taber, Steve Taber
The Broadway tree hearing has been deferred to January 14. The other permit holder has not been heard from and it is still unclear where everything stands. There is a potential movement for the city to resume responsibility of these trees and new legislation could have a big impact on what will happen with these trees.
Should we adopt a resolution to send a letter to Supervisors Chiu and Wiener in support of the new legislation that would transfer tree responsibility back to the city?
Steve Taber commented that the earlier movement to privatize street trees has not been a benefit to street trees.
Steve Taber moved to support legislation that would have the City takeover responsibility for the trees. The motion was seconded and Carol Ann suggested that we should be more specific, but that we should be supportive of the legislation put forth by Supervisors Chiu and Wiener,. Dan Holligan said that we will write a letter and Dan will sign it. Carol Ann will edit. And all voted in favor. 
Sarah Taber brought up the issue of a Roof deck policy. Cow hollow neighborhood association created design guidelines that have been adopted by the planning department. RHN could come up with our own guidelines, which would include Roof deck policies. 
Transportation Report – Steve Taber

RHN is currently waiting for the central subway report that should be released after the election and reiterated the fact that RHN has been very successful in getting bus and pedestrian bulbs on Polk
Other Business

Coordination with the Telegraph Hill Dwellers
Is there anything we should do with them around common interests? Steve Taber offered to put a social event together with them. 
Phoebe Douglas asked if this would be disrespectful to North Beach Neighbors since they also deal with many of the same tree and Roof Deck issues. Richard Cardello mentioned that we would all be impacted by the extension of the central subway. Dan Holligan suggested that we invite them to our December social event. Carol Ann suggested that we hold a special board meeting with the Telegraph Hill Dwellers, perhaps something in January. Steve Taber will make the initial outreach to the Telegraph Hill Dwellers and will invite north beach neighbors. If it doesn’t work out, we do not need to formally work together, but we should attempt to find common ground.
Richard Cardello made a point that it might be more effective to meet with the groups individually. 
We have a place to host the next meeting. 
Next RHN Board Meeting

We will host the next board meeting Monday December 1. Carol Ann Rogers and Jovanne Reilly will co-host.
Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 8:29pm.

